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The Sierra Nevada is many things to California: a mountain
playground  in  winter  and  summer,  a  swath  of  public  land
stretching nearly the length of the state, and vital habitat
for a broad variety of wildlife. It also provides the majority
of California’s freshwater supply.

With  a  fourth  year  of  drought  looming,  state  and  federal
agencies have launched an ambitious partnership to improve the
Sierra’s ability to store and filter water, as well as reduce
fire risks, by restoring its forests.

Called the Sierra Nevada Watershed Improvement Program, it
aims  to  coordinate  the  diverse  activities  of  government
agencies, property owners and nonprofit groups to focus on the
Sierra’s  most  serious  problems.  Goals  include  restoring
streams and meadows, improving habitat and thinning overgrown
forests, while also protecting economic uses of the land, such
as logging and grazing.

The effort is being led by the Sierra Nevada Conservancy, a
state agency, in partnership with the U.S. Forest Service, the
primary landowner in the Sierra.
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